


I am writing to oppose the construction of this incinerator at eastern Creek, or for it to be built 
anywhere. Allowing this to be built anywhere when the proponents EIS discloses an increased 
risk to community would be neglectful for any government. At any level. Furthermore when local 
councils, local medical organisations and residents oppose such a building the government 
should listen to their communities rejection. I hold fears for my wellbeing (being asthmatic) and 
for my children's health. This incinerator would reduce their quality of life, a standard human right 
where people should be able to grow and be healthy. 

I'm also concerned greatly about our house and it's value, I fear that this building and its 
associated pollution and health risks, combined with increased traffic and noise would reduce the 
value in our property. Again unfairly prejudicing my family and many other families in the local 
area. I'm aware that Blacktown council has completed a large amount of investigation into their 
rejection of the proponents building. It is not unfounded or half-cocked. It is based on fact, unlike 
the proponents EIS, which has been rejected multiple times by the EPA. 

To allow this building to be built would be horrible and history will look back and judge the 
authorities who do authorise it, I fear much the same way that people look back and judge 
asbestos and similar things which were authorised and caused many health problems. I have 
lodged objections to this building on many levels, emails to the premier, local members, 
community forums. I have signed the petition and now I hope that the parliamentary enquiry will 
listen, because it seems like many other avenues of rejection have fallen on deaf ears. 


